
	

	

COLLEGE	OF	NATURAL	SCIENCE	and	MATHEMATICS	
Minutes	of	Council	of	Chairs	Meeting		-	August	28,	2017	

A	meeting	of	the	Council	of	Chairs	of	the	College	of	Natural	Sciences	and	Mathematics	was	held	on	
Monday,	August	28,	2017.	Stephen	Addison	presided,	members	present:	Ginny	Adams,	Emre	Celebi,	Pat	



	

	

Chair	Reports:	

Biology	
Dr.	Hill	reported:	

• The	Biology	ten-year	review	is	complete.	
• Reid	Adams	published	a	paper.	
• Brent	Hill	published	a	paper.	

 
Chemistry	
Dr.	Pat	Desrochers	reported:	

• No	Report	

Computer	Science	
Dr.	Emre	Celebi	reported:	

• The	BS	program	in	Computer	Engineering	officially	started	this	Fall.	We	have	recently	hired	a	new	



	

	

Geography	
Dr.	Stephen	O’Connell	reported:	

• Geography	had	two	MGIS	graduates,	one	GIS	certificate,	one	MSCED	graduate,	and	one	Geography	
bachelor’s	graduate	at	commencement	this	summer.	

• For	the	second	year	in	a	row,	Dr.	Matthew	Connelly	participated	in	summer	field	research	in	
Jamaica.	This	work	examines	several	themes	related	to	his	existing	research,	including	water	
quality	and	stream	morphology	in	a	rural	community	and	geomorphic	beach	surveys	and	erosion	
monitoring	in	a	tourism	community.	He	has	also	developed	a	pilot	study	investigating	impacts	of	
mountain	bike	trail	use	on	water	quality	in	Lake	Maumelle	watershed.	The	pilot	study,	to	be	
conducted	this	fall,	and	subsequent	studies	that	are	currently	proposed,	are	part	of	a	partnership	
Matt	has	cultivated	with	Central	Arkansas	Water.	His	pilot	study	includes	funds	for	two	student	
research	positions,	one	filled	with	a	Geography	major,	the	other	with	an	Environmental	Study	
major.	

• Along	with	collaborators	on	recent	projects,	Dr.	William	Flatley	organized	and	presented	an	early-
August	online	webinar	on	fire	management	regimes	and	land	use	planning	on	federal	land.	The	
one-day	session	was	targeted	towards	land	managers	for	federal	agencies	and	included	data	from	
Will’s	prior	work	in	northern	Arizona.	Impacts	of	different	prescribed	burn	rotations	on	native	
and	non-native	species	in	the	context	of	climate	change	were	the	primary	focus.	

• Through	the	Arkansas	Geographic	Alliance,	Drs.	Jeff	Allender	and	Stephen	O’Connell	were	part	of	a	
team	of	educators	that	put	on	the	second	three-day	summer	workshop	for	geography	educators.	
About	35-40	teachers	from	across	Arkansas	participated	in	curriculum	building	sessions,	
technology	demonstrations	using	ArcGIS,	and	round-table	discussions.	

• Along	with	a	redesign	of	the	department	website	(in	progress),	Dr.	Stephen	O’Connell	developed	
an	interactive	map	of	department	alumni.	The	map	is	maintained	with	ArcGIS	Online	and	allows	
visitors	to	add	their	location	and	a	short	narrative	about	their	job	or	how	they	use	Geography	in	



	

	

Arkansas	Space	Grant	Consortium.	Along	with	the	launch	in	Kingdom	City,	balloonsat	loads	built	
by	Russell	and	Dr.	Slaton	over	the	summer	were	launched	at	5	other	sites	across	the	country. 

• Scott	Austin	appeared	on	the	morning	news	broadcast	for	Channel	7	in	Little	Rock	on	Monday,	
August	21st.	He	appeared	with	Christina	Munoz	to	talk	about	the	solar	eclipse. 

 
STEM	Institute	
Dr.	Uma	Garimella	reported:	

• No	Report	
	
Development	Officer	
Aimee	Poynter	reported:	

• We	had	a	successful	event	at	Night	Under	the	Stars	on	August	21,	2017	at	the	Griffin	
Planetarium.	


